
St. Paul’s Episcopal Church 
Vestry Meeting Minutes

October 17, 2021

Vestry Present: Ben Barton, Luke Carter, Brianne Clifton, Jennifer Hunter, James Little, Alex 
Looney, Peter Platzer, Matt Smith.

Vestry Absent: John Bellamy, Eleanor Cwirko, Joe Ley, Alan Ragsdale.

Others Attending: Todd Dougan (Clerk), Chris Harpster (Deacon), Kathy Richards (Treasurer), 
Johnny Tuttle (Rector). 

A regular meeting of St. Paul’s Vestry was held October 17, 2021 and called to order at 11:45 
a.m. by Johnny Tuttle, Rector.  Johnny began the meeting with prayer and led a formation 
discussion.

I. Consent Agenda

The consent agenda consisted of the September 19 minutes and the September financial 
statements.  The consent agenda was approved on a motion by Jennifer Hunter, duly 
seconded, and unanimously approved.

II. Information

1. Johnny Tuttle noted the following:
a) His grandmother and grandfather died within days of each other so he has taken and

will take another trip to Ohio for their services.
b) The Christmas Dinner will be drive through and walk up only and will be from 2:00 

p.m. to 5:00 p.m. on Christmas Day.
c) He requested nominees for next year's Vestry.
d) An Advent Retreat Day is scheduled for December 11, with Mickey McGrath 

facilitating.  The congregation and their guests are invited.
e) The Bishop will visit on February 6, 2022 and Confirmation Classes will be held 

before then for those wishing to be confirmed.
f) The playground equipment has been ordered and a carpenter has looked at the 

organ railing project and will provide recommendations.
2. Chris Harpster noted that the Food Pantry awning work is scheduled for the coming 

week and that the walkway work is to be determined.
3. Todd Dougan provided a Stewardship Campaign update. 
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III. Discussion

1. Johnny Tuttle introduced the subject of the Vestry lock up following the 4:00 p.m. 
Sunday services.  The process has been updated and the details have been redacted 
for the sake of security.

IV. Dismissal

The meeting was adjourned with prayer at 12:55 p.m.  

Respectfully submitted, Todd Dougan, Vestry Clerk
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